
Wilkes East Neighborhood Association 
Board Meeting 

September 28, 2009 
 

 
 

The board meeting of the Wilkes East Neighborhood Association (WEna) was called to 
order at 6:35 p.m. Monday, September 28, 2009, at the home of Billy and Laurie Simmons 
and was facilitated by Kris Freiermuth. Kris Freiermuth, chair, Curt Duval, land use chair, 
Lee Dayfield, member at large, Bob Lundbom, member at large, Nancy Pyburn, member at 
large, Billy Simmons, treasurer, and Laurie Simmons, secretary were in attendance. Marc 
Thornsbury, vice chair was unable to attend. 
 
The WEna board chose to table the review of the July 27 board meeting minutes for the 
October meeting.  
 
Effective September 10, 2009, Judy Pitzen resigned as WEna board member at large. 
 
Curt Duval and Nancy Pyburn reported on the September 8 Coalition of Neighborhoods 
meeting.  
 
Lee Dayfield announced the Nadaka Park clean-up will be October 10 from 9 a.m. to 2:30 
p.m. She stated there was nothing new to report on the Nelson property.  
 
Curt Duval indicated there was nothing new to report on land use.  
 
The board discussed the September 24 Nadaka meeting and potential agenda items for the 
upcoming quarterly meeting in November. 
 
Billy Simmons provided a treasury update. He reported that checks were issued for the 
WEna Web site, refreshments for the Nadaka clean-up, and supplies and meeting facilitator 
for the September 24 Nadaka meeting. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 

 
Next Board Meeting: October 26, 2009, at 6:30 p.m. at Billy and Laurie Simmons’ adult 
foster care facility. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Laurie Simmons, Secretary 


